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November 2020 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, November 19, 2020 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
Due to the ongoing COVID-19 virus, these meetings will be held in the back area of the welding shop until further notice. Entrance to meetings are currently, ONLY at the back door furthest to the end of building next to the overhead door. Based on NYS guidelines and the size of the area we will be using for the meeting, we will only be able to accommodate 50 people. I suggest you try to be there as early as possible, once we have 50 signed in, all others will not be able to gain access. Also, at 5pm, we will be shutting the door and no others will not be admitted. We are abiding by NYS and CDC guidelines until further notice. NO PERSONAL FOOD OR BEVERAGES WILL BE ALLOWED!! Bottles of water will be available!
The roll-over attendance raffle is currently $1,100.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing, but must be in attendance to win. If we have to limit the meeting size and others show up prior to 5pm, as agreed by the Executive Board, your name will be added to the list and will be eligible for this raffle.
____________________________________________________________________________________
SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS
At the October 8, 2020 Executive Board meeting, the board members in attendance voted unanimously for the following recommendation:

The executive board feels that any member who takes time away from their family to assist in helping the membership of SMART Local 83 and in order to get more members involved, the board recommended to increase compensation for all local union elected officials listed in the IA constitution. These increases to take affect for newly elected officials for SMART Local #83 elections to be held in June 2021.

These officers will continue to receive mileage for all meetings they are required to attend.
Additional compensation will be as follows per meeting attended: (amount in parentheses is based on current wages of $34.63 per hour)
Please be aware that the body already approved at a previous special order of business to pay the Financial Secretary Treasurer, 4 hours wages per week ($138.52 per week). This is already in affect and not included in calculations. 

· Recording Secretary – currently $99.18 per month. New - 5 hours of wages per month. ($173.15 per month) The Recording Secretary must take minutes for all the following meetings: Executive Board, Regular and Union Financial Trustees meetings

· Vice President – currently $75.00 per quarter. New - 1 ½ hours wages per month. ($51.95 per month) Must attend Executive Board meeting

· Executive Board – 1 ½ hour wages per month. ($51.95 per month)

· Executive board to go from 8 members to 6 members – all surrounding SMART locals of similar size membership have 6 Executive board members) 

· Financial Trustees – 3 hours wages per meeting (held quarterly). ($103.89 per quarter)

· Conductor – ½ hour wages per meeting ($17.32 per month)

· Warden – ½ hour wages per meeting ($17.32 per month)

These officers must attend their respective meetings in order to receive this compensation.
Included in the unanimous vote, the Executive Board recommended to pay the President/Business Manager, Business Representative and Organizer an additional 5 hours per week. ($173.15 per week). These additional hours are to be wages only, not to include benefits or foreman’s increase per hour. (Original 40 hours per week to remain the same and include benefits and foreman’s rate).
In order to cover this additional cost, calculating an average of 450,000 hours per year the executive board has recommended to increase the hourly working assessment from 1.7% + $0.01 to 1.8% + $0.01 of total package. Also change the Youth to Youth contribution to a yearly percentage increase of 0.33% of total package. To be included in the June 1, 2021 allocation. If the hours fall below 400,000 per year the full time officials will revert back to receiving only the 40 hours per week including benefits and foreman’s rate. 
Health and Welfare, Annuity and JATC union trustees cannot be compensated per Federal ERISA law and are to be appointed by the Business Manager per the IA Constitution and the Local Trust agreements. (They do get paid for lost time from work if required)
____________________________________________________________________________________
From the desk of Larry Warzek, JATC Coordinator:

I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy. The first term of the school year is over and the Students have begun in person training for the first time since last March. Although the students are under some restraint with a mask, they all seem to be anxious to get back to normal. If everyone follows the COVID-19 training plan put in place, everything should work out fine. 
I would like to thank all the instructors and students for their patience and hard work during this pandemic.

Just a reminder to all those who hold welding certifications, please check your welding cards the ITI issued to you to check when your certifications are due for renewal. You can print out the renewal form off the website under the Training and Education tab.  Be sure to then send them to me so I can make sure they are filled out correctly before they get forwarded on.

The JATC is still accepting resumes for CAD/BIM detailing instructors. You can email your resume to me at larryw@smartlu83.org  or call me @ 518-258-4176. 
INSURANCE NEWS:

November is open enrollment month.  Watch your mail for information to make any necessary changes to your health insurance plan for the January 2021 coverage period.  

DON’T FORGET THE OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 26TH FOR THANKSGIVING.  Please note that the office will be open on Friday, November 27th from 7am until 12 noon with minimal staff.  Please make arrangements to pay your dues on the 25th or the 30th.  
Our office continues to have limited access due to COVID-19. All members/visitors should call ahead if they need to conduct business at our facility. Masks are required and you will have to check in when you arrive. 

Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire
President/Business Manager
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